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DECISION No. 954 
SUPPLEMENTARY BUDGET FOR THE 

OSCE CENTRE IN BISHKEK 
 
 
 The Permanent Council, 
 
 Recalling its Decision Nos. 939 of 29 April 2010 and 948 of 22 July 2010 on 
spending authority for the OSCE Centre in Bishkek, recalling its Statement on the Situation 
in Kyrgyzstan (PC.DOC/1/10 of 15 June 2010) and recalling Decision No. 947 of 
22 July 2010 on the OSCE Police Advisory Group to Kyrgyzstan, 
 
 Taking note of the 2010 Supplementary Budget Proposal by the OSCE Centre in 
Bishkek (PC.ACMF/36/10/Rev.1), 
 
 Approves the financial resources for the OSCE Centre in Bishkek as contained in 
document PC.ACMF/36/10/Rev.1; 
 
 Agrees that funding will be provided from the field operations portion of the 2008 
cash surplus; 
 
 Agrees that the use of funds from cash surplus should not be considered a precedent; 
 
 Instructs the Secretariat to include both the 2010 approved Unified Budget and 
numbers from each of the 2010 Supplementary Budgets for reference in the 2011 Unified 
Budget proposal. 
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INTERPRETATIVE STATEMENT UNDER 
PARAGRAPH IV.1(A)6 OF THE RULES OF PROCEDURE 

OF THE ORGANIZATION FOR SECURITY AND 
CO-OPERATION IN EUROPE 

 
 
By the delegation of Belarus: 
 
 “In connection with the adoption of the Permanent Council decision on the 
supplementary budget for the OSCE Centre in Bishkek, our delegation would like to make 
the following interpretative statement. 
 
 ‘In joining the consensus on the Permanent Council decision regarding the adoption 
of the supplementary budget of the OSCE Centre in Bishkek for the partial financing of the 
activities of the OSCE Police Advisory Group (PAG) in Kyrgyzstan, the delegation of the 
Republic of Belarus has been guided by its understanding that all remaining outlays 
connected with the setting up and work of the PAG will be covered out of extra-budgetary 
sources. 
 
 In the event of an extension of the mandate of the OSCE Police Advisory Group in 
Kyrgyzstan after the expiry of the initial four-month period, any funding of that Group’s 
activities out of the OSCE’s 2011 budgetary resources will be possible only within amounts 
that do not exceed the resources allocated in 2010 for those purposes with the OSCE’s 
unified budget.’ 
 
 I would request that this interpretative statement be appended to the journal of today’s 
meeting.” 
 


